
 
CITY OF NORTH MIAMI BEACH MEMORANDUM     
 
PROCUREMENT MANAGEMENT DIVISION 
 
TO:  Arthur H. Sorey, III, City Manager 
 
FROM: Phillip Ford, Chief Procurement Officer 
 
DATE:  Tuesday, April 12, 2022 
 
 
RE:  ITB-21-047-MC - MASTER PUMP STATION #4 FORCE MAIN RE-ROUTING (SEWR2002)  
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
In an effort to provide Excellent Municipal Services, in a financially responsible manner, consistent with our 
Strategic Plan, City of North Miami Beach issued ITB-21-047-MC - MASTER PUMP STATION #4 FORCE 
MAIN RE-ROUTING (SEWR2002). 
 
Norwood Water Treatment Plant (WTP) provides service to more than 180,000 residents and has daily 
demand of about twenty (20) million gallons. As part of the improvements for WTP, NMB Water plans to 
install a 16” force main from Myrtle Grove Booster Pump Station to Master Pump Station #4 to provide 
conveyance capacity for basins and to provide redundancy and flexibility in operations. 
 
Electronic notices posted on the City’s website and Periscope Source, with electronic notification sent to 
over 5,300 suppliers. In addition, the project was advertised in the Daily Business Review.  
 
On January 27, 2022, the City received eight (8) bids. The Procurement Management Division 
conducted an administrative review of the apparent lowest bid from RIC-MAN INTERNATIONAL, INC. 
 
On February 28, 2022, the bid for apparent lowest responsive bidder, RIC-MAN INTERNATIONAL, INC. 
was provided to NMB Water Project Manager. It was reviewed and on April 9, 2022, NMB Water provided 
confirmation that the bid did meet all the requirements specified and were in fact the lowest responsive and 
responsible bidder at a total of $1,939,855.95. 
 
This project is partially funded through DEO (Florida Department of Economic Opportunity – Rebuild Florida 
Community Development Block Grant). Funding has been approved in Account # 450910-535630 
SEWR2002. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
NMB Water and Procurement Management recommend the City Manager, after conducting his own due 
diligence, confirm the recommendation to award to the lowest responsive and responsible bidder, All RIC-
MAN INTERNATIONAL, INC and recommend that the Mayor and City Commission approve and authorize 
the City Manager to execute an agreement with RIC-MAN INTERNATIONAL, INC. as the lowest responsive 
and responsible bidder in a not to exceed the amount of $1,939,855.95 
 
 
To be placed on the next available Commission agenda:  
 

 
By: _____________________________________            _______________________ 
             Arthur H. Sorey, III, City Manager                      Date 
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CONTACTS: 
 
Andrea Suárez Abastida, PMP, Director NMB Water 
Kevin Cevallos, CIP Project Manager NMB Water 
Phillip Ford, Chief Procurement Officer _________ 
 
 
 

Phillip Ford
Digitally signed by Phillip 
Ford 
Date: 2022.04.12 
14:03:35 -04'00'
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